
When we cannot have something we want, we 
usually get angry, especially if we were really 
counting on getting that something.  When 
someone close to us dies, we get angry because 
we were counting on having that person be 
with us for a long time.

If that person who dies is someone in our 
family, we not only have lost that person but 
we have lost the way our family was when 
we were all together.  This can make us feel 
very sad and angry.  It is normal for there to 
be much more anger in families in the months 
after the death.

Anger is a natural feeling that we all have 
from time to time.  Anger is a problem when 
we do things that hurt others.  It is okay to be 
angry:  it is not okay to hit someone or break 
something that belongs to someone else.

Anger can also be a problem when we do not 
express it at all and keep the feelings inside.  
This is called “stuffing” our feelings.  When we 
“stuff” our angry feelings, they can build up 
until we explode in angry outbursts such as 
temper tantrums.  Sometimes when we have 
built-up angry feelings, we feel grouchy all the 
time, or feel different from other people, and 
lonely. Expressing our anger in a healthy way 

and talking about what makes us angry helps 
us feel less alone and closer to the people who 
love us.

Each of us needs to find ways to handle our 
anger so that it does not create problems for 
us or others. Some of the ways we have found 
for handling anger include hitting pillows, 
tearing up old phonebooks, hitting clay or 
making a clay model of the person or thing 
we are angry at and smashing it, running, 
shooting basketball hoops or doing other 
physical exercise.
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